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Dear Emmanuel Friedens friends, 
 

I write to you grateful for a heartfelt sendoff, especially given challenging 
times. We gathered on Sunday morning January 10, the Sunday after        
Epiphany, to worship God, to express our mutual appreciation, and to release 
each other from the covenant of ministry that has bound us since the spring 
of 2014. 
 

I am grateful for so much—from the time of my arrival in 2014 to these        
recent days. 
 

I am grateful to my co-workers on your church staff: Dave Snyder, Maria   
Puccio, and Michael Harrison. Each one is gifted in their own way! David     
follows through on whatever he is asked to do, and brings a diligent,      
adaptable, supportive, and willing attitude to his work as your custodian.    
Maria tracks details, keeps us all on task, does great work on church bulletins 
and publications and so much more! Michael brings creativity and flexibility 
to his work as your church musician and choir director. He provides worship 
through song and instrumental music in so many genres, offering thematically 
appropriate music, deeply joyfully and prayerful, in ways that enrich this 
church’s life together! Each of them has been a great partner for me in minis-
try; each one dedicated, present, and diligent. Thank you to each of them 
(you)!  And thanks for flexibility and steadfast presence through the pandemic 
crisis this year! Due to these efforts our church life goes on as it does.    
 

I am grateful for the support of congregation members toward your staff. This 

past December’s year-end gift to each of us was beyond generous! I was 

grateful, in such a hard year for workers, for the way you collectively support 

and appreciation, equally to each staff member.  

I am grateful for the “can-do” attitude that has prevailed among you, church 

members and friends, in a year which has forced us to go largely online for  
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Annual Business Meeting 
 

Sunday, January 31, 2021 
following worship in the sanctuary 

 

We urge you to attend this meeting  
(in-person or via Zoom)  

as we vote on the 2021 church budget, and 
elect officers and committee members.  

Thank you. 
 

Committee chairpersons and church officers, 
please submit your report to the office by  

Friday, January 22  
via e-mail  or on a USB flash drive  

Thank you.  

(Continued from Page 1) 

Adult Sunday Classes  
 

Adult Sunday Classes  are being held at 
least once a month following worship in the 
Board Room, in-person or via zoom link 
(using the church’s  standard connection by 
calling in at 11:15 am). 
 

February 2021: We will continue  our  focus 
on Social Justice Issues and the Bible dis-
cussing  ideas from the  book we are        
currently reading.  Date to be determined.  

EFC Federated Church Council will meet on 
January 18 at 6:30 pm via Zoom only.  Zoom 
connection will be sent to members as the 
date draws near. 

worship and made just meeting a challenge. Through this time,  you have not only ǎǳǊǾƛǾŜŘ as a 

congregation, but you have persisted in ōŜƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ, in the full sense of that word! You 

have persevered in worship; supported one another and prayed for each other in the face of life’s    

challenges; you have sustained your mission in the community.  

Let me close by expressing my thanks for the gracious and generous goodbye present from all of 
you. The thoughtfulness of the gift (a generous gift to Schenectady Community Ministries, a gift 
certificate to a music store and support for my eventual return to complete the Camino de         
Santiago) show generosity of spirit, friendship, and real acquaintance with who I am personally!  
 

Please know that I will miss each of you! Pastoral ethics require that I not have a professional role 
in the life of the church. But it won’t keep me from praying for you, being concerned, worrying, 
celebrating—all from a distance! I will be available to your new Interim for any questions or con-
sultation needed. 
 

May God bless, guide, and grow Emmanuel Friedens Church for many years to come.  

 

In Christ’s Peace,  
Peter 



 

 Letter from the Moderator 
 

Our Interim Minister has been called 
 
Happy New Year Emmanuel Friedens Church! 
 
I am happy to announce that our Federated Church Council has called an Interim Minister.  I would 
like to take this opportunity to introduce you to the Reverend Doctor Rodney Kennedy.  
 

Dr. Kennedy has a Ph.D. in Homiletics and Rhetoric. He is the author of nine books and teaches     
Homiletics at Palmer Theological Seminary in Philadelphia. He has been a Baptist pastor for 53 years. 
He served as Lead Pastor of First Baptist Church in Dayton, OH for 13 years. His most recent interim 
positions have been at First Baptist, Ottawa, Kansas; First Baptist, Peoria, IL; and Upper Merion    
Baptist in King of Prussia, PA. He has two new books scheduled for publication in 2021. He loves 
working with the congregation to encourage flourishing, thriving, and powerful worship, service, and 
mission.  
 

Dr. Kennedy is a graduate of New Orleans Baptist Theological Seminary and Louisiana State           
University. He is a life-long fan of the LSU Tigers and a New Orleans Saints fan. His sense of           
compassion suggests that this would be a great year for the Buffalo Bills to win the Super Bowl.      
Dr. Kennedy’s first Sunday with us will be February 21.  
 

We are grateful that Ms. Joani Jameson has agreed to provide pastoral care and pulpit supply        
between January 16 through February 20, 2021.  
 

Our immediate next steps in this process will be assembling a transition committee. The overall      
purpose of this committee will be to work with Dr. Kennedy on our church’s pastoral transition. If you 
are interested in being a part of this committee, please contact me.  
 

If you have any questions or concerns, always feel free to reach out.  
 
Thank you!  
 
Love, 
Charlie Reyes 
Federated Council Chairperson 
clloves21@hotmail.com 
 518-694-6589 (call/text) 
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 Stewardship Reflection 
 

Happy New Year to all near and far! 
 

Putting words to paper for this reflection was a task I avoided until New Year’s Day, hoping that the 
promise of a new year would give me inspiration. 
 

A number of years ago, I was the Executive Director of the Catholic Charities agency that now rents 
this church’s space. Fundraising and direct one-on-one requests for monetary support was my least 
favorite part of the job. Learning to ask in a way that others would see the worth of our mission was, 
however, necessary and I became moderately good at it.  
 

When I left that position, I was relieved that fundraising was not in my current job description. But, 
ironically, here I find myself in a similar position at Emmanuel Friedens Church.  I know that I am not 
alone, as many of  you have raised your voice trying to convince others to help make this community 
in the City of Schenectady a better place. 
 

Members of our church received the first Stewardship letter in early November. Pledges were symbol-
ically offered on Giving Sunday, on November 22, as a tangible symbol of commitment to support the 
mission of this Federated Church.  
 

Thank you to the individuals and families that have pledged their support for our church’s work in 
2021.  
 

A reminder letter will be going out to those that we have not heard from and it is my wish that you 
will be struck by the hope of a New Year and respond quickly to the request for a pledge. We would 
like to count your commitment when we review and vote on our 2021 budget, on January 31. at our 
annual meeting. 
 

Your decision to contribute to the life of this church results in tangible acts of Christ’s work. It directly 
supports our staff who carry out the work of the church. Our custodian keeps the building clean and 
safe for us. Our music director creates music that for many of us is just as spiritual as the sermons the 
pastor delivers. Our pastor visits those sick and infirm, counsels, celebrates the beginning and end of 
life and many other tasks seen and unseen. Our church secretary keeps everything moving smoothly 
as we progress through the seasons and traditions of our church. Our gifts result in: 

Every brunch meal we serve to those in our neighborhood;  
Emergency aid we provide to someone that approaches our door;  
A summer camp day we organize; and  
Provides shelter to groups that meet in our space to heal  

 

I have borrowed from a Project of The Fetzer Institute, called Living the Generous Life: Reflections on 
Giving and Receiving. 

      “Generosity—our ability to offer the best of who we are and what we have for the benefit of 
one another—is perhaps our most valuable human attribute. In fact, it may be the singular 
quality we possess that has the capacity to transform the world. Our generous love for one 
another is what we call on when we are most deeply challenged. It is what propels us through 
crisis, what we call forth from within us when pressed against disaster or despair. It can  
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 Stewardship Reflection (Continued) 
 

transform danger into opportunity, and tragedy into hope. It is our finest quality, our shining 
nature as human beings. Along with our courage and our wisdom, our hope and our faith, our 
generosity is, simply, the best of who we are.”  
 

Despite our distance from one another since March 2020, we have continued to give of ourselves and 
give monetarily. The work of our church has continued because we have shared the best of             
Emmanuel Friedens Church.  
 

I look forward to this year in the hopes that our ministry efforts offer the opportunity to touch those 
that need to be held, to visit with those who have long been in isolation, and to shake hands in      
gestures of welcome for those who explore beyond our doors.  
 

As I am nearing the end of my reflection, I share a quote from Seneca— 
“We should give as we would receive, cheerfully, quickly, and without hesitation; for there is 
no grace in a gift that sticks to the fingers.” 

 

So, as you receive your pledge reminder, do not let the pledge card stick to your mailboxes, counter 
tops or desks. Pledge cheerfully, quickly and without hesitation, showing the best of you, together 
with all of us in Christ.  
 

Angela Keller 
Chair 
 

 

Congratulations 
 
 
 Congratulations to the College Graduate   
  

Mary Clark Bisgrove,  member of Emmanuel Baptist Church, the great- granddaughter 
of  Althea  Nelson, granddaughter of Marilyn and Bart Bisgrove, and daughter of Steven and Debbie 
Bisgrove, graduated from Montana State University’s School of Business on November 20, 2020.   
She has been living in Bozeman, Montana for the last 4 years working and attending school.  She fell 
in love with this area of the country after working the summer of 2016 at Yellowstone National Park.  
Mary will be traveling to Germany with her significant other and love of her life, Michael. He gradu-
ated in 2018 from Montana State. Michael will be working and Mary attending school to learn      
German.     
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Congratulations (Continued) 
 

Congratulations to Althea Nelson-Happy 100th  
Birthday Althea on January 1 
  
On Saturday, January 2, her family held a 
small gathering to celebrate her life.  The 
party started around noon.  Debbie, grand-
daughter-in-law made her favorite cake, 

angel food with whipped cream and fresh strawberries.  And of 
course, her favorite foods were available:  Honey baked ham, 
mac and cheese, New England Baked beans, lasagna, and    
homemade applesauce.  All she really asked for was ice cream 
and they had her favorite, strawberry.  
 

There were 11 persons who attended in-person: Althea’s daugh-
ters and their husbands, Marilyn and Bart Bisgrove and Joan and 
Don Haury,  grandson Steven Bisgrove, and wife Debbie, grand-
daughter, Madi Haury Alridge and husband Chuck; and Mary 
Bisgrove, great-granddaughter and her significant other,         
Michael, and Pastor Peter Carman. 
 

Quite a few  family and friends called to wish her a happy birthday via Zoom. Doris Mesle -       
Althea's 103 yr old sister from CA,  Althea’s daughter, Janet from CT, great-granddaughter,     
Mercedes Alridge, and cousins; and friends, Larry and Faye Phillips, Jim Miller, Marcia Tolman, 
Sandra George and     Sharon Carter, just to name a few. 
  

Althea, a longtime member of our church, was for so many years, church secretary. We will     
always be grateful for her ministry and her friendship.  If you would like to send her best wishes, 
her address is as follows: Loudonville Assisted Living Residence, Rm 219, 298 Albany-Shaker 
Road, Albany, NY  12211 

 
 

 

A Vision for Our Journey 
 

/ŀǇǝǾŀǘŜŘ ōȅ WŜǎǳǎΩ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎΣ 
/ƻƳƳƛǧŜŘ ǘƻ  
    DǊƻǿƛƴƎ ƘŜŀǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƛƴŘǎΤ 
     [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƻǇŜƴƴŜǎǎΣ ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǾŜΤ 
      {ŜǊǾƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎΤ 
       tǳǊǎǳƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ ƧǳǎǝŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǇŜŀŎŜΤ 



   In Sympathy                                                                  
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It is with sadness that we report the death of Sylvia Heiner, who passed 
away at home, surrounded by her family, on December 1, 2020. Sylvia 
was the loving wife of Paul Heiner, a member of Emmanuel Baptist 
Church. Paul made possible the restoration of our Baptistry, and       
commissioned the painting in the Baptistry, depicting the Jordan River. 
The work was completed in 2009 and dedicated in February 2010, in 
loving memory of Paul’s parents, Kay and Karl Heiner. Paul has been a 
steadfast and generous supporter of Emmanuel Friedens. We send him 
and family our heartfelt  condolences and hold them in prayer following 
Sylvia’s death. Expressions of sympathy may be sent to Paul Heiner,  
Logic Technology,  650 Franklin St # 4, Schenectady, NY 12305.  
 

 
 
Ron Ratchford,  a faithful attendee at our Saturday brunches, always 
with high praise for our cooking, passed away in late fall. He had many 
stories and was a delight to talk with. We will miss him dearly. His       
obituary is below.   Nancy Spencer 

 
Ronald K. Ratchford, 74, passed away at home. Ron was 
born in  Schenectady and was a lifelong Schenectady resi-
dent. He was a  graduate of  Bishop Gibbons High School, 
Siena College and  received a master's degree from SUNY 
Albany. He worked as a computer professional for the 
New York State Workers Compensation Department in  

Albany for over 25 years, until retiring. Ron was a communicant of St. 
John the Evangelist Church and a member of its choir. Ron was active in 
numerous organizations, including the Schenectady Historical Society, 
Knights of Columbus and he was the historian and past president for the 
Schenectady Stamp Club. Ron will be sincerely missed; he captured   
milestones for family and friends through his photography. Also, 
through his photography, he chronicled the restoration of St. John the 
Evangelist Church and was very proud of the photo he took from the 
top of St. John's steeple. Due to COVID-19 restrictions, funeral services 
were private.    

As a Welcoming and  
Affirming/  

Open and Affirming 
Church, Emmanuel  
Baptist Church and 

Friedens United  
Church of Christ 
welcomes and 

affirms 
all persons without 

regard to sex, martial 
status, age , race, 

sexual orientation, or 
abilities, inviting all 
into   membership, 

mission, and 
leadership. 

STAY CONNECTED 
 
 
 
 
 

www.facebook.com/ 
emmanuelfriedenschurch 

 

Emmanuel Friedens Church 
218 Nott Terrace 
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Emmanuel Friedens Church 
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SiCM News 
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  SiCM Emergency Food    
Pantry Needs 

 
Schenectady Community Ministries 
(SiCM) Emergency Food Pantry antici-
pates a continued increase need in its 

food program especially during the pandemic.  Please 
consider a donation of money to the Pantry. You can 
send your donation directly to SiCM or through our 
church (checks made payable to Emmanuel Friedens 
Church with a note in the memo section. SICM Food Pan-
try.”).  
 

You can also support the food pantry by participating in 
the “Souper” Bowl of Caring event on football’s Super-
bowl Sunday, February 7. Send a check to the church and 
the office will place the donation in the canister. All    
proceeds from this event will benefit SiCM’s Emergency 
Food Pantry.  Help SiCM score BIG this February! 
 

___________ 
 

SiCM sponsored Mass Food Distribution will be held on 
Thursday, January 28 from 8:30-11:30 am in the SiCM 
parking lot. They will serve walk-up but drive through is 
encouraged. First come, first served. 


